Nutrition Program at Summerhill

Our nutrition program is winding down — the last day for hot lunch is Thursday, June 6 and the last day for milk is Friday, June 14. Also, our supplies for breakfast, snack and emergency lunches are almost depleted. To avoid storing food in the school over the summer, we will not be purchasing groceries at this time. Please ensure your child has breakfast each morning and brings a snack and lunch to school. Thank you for your assistance with this.

Green Hill Lake Year-end Adventure

On June 13, 2019, our entire school will be travelling to Green Hill Lake Camp to enjoy a fun-filled day of activities such as: swimming, indoor hockey, canoeing, kayaking, cooking smores on an open fire, and more! Please bring a bathing suit,

towel, sunscreen, hat, LUNCH and SNACKS, water and a change of clothes. We will be leaving the school at 9:00 am and returning in time for regular, end-of-day buses. The cost for the day is \$15.00. If this poses a financial hardship, please contact Mr. McTimoney or your homeroom teacher.

Grade 5 Celebrations

On June 19, 2019, our grade 5 students will celebrate the end of their elementary school years and the exciting move to middle school. All grade 5 families are invited to our award ceremony beginning at 9:00 am in our gymnasium. All grade 5 students will walk across our stage and receive their grade 5 certificate. Our school award winners will then be announced and students will have time for photos after the ceremony. A lunch will be provided for the grade 5 students followed by some fun activities in the afternoon.

Grade 3 and Grade 4 Award ceremonies

We will be having our year-end awards ceremony for **Grade 3 on June 18**th **at 1:00pm**. The awards ceremony for **Grade 4 will be on June 18**th **at 9:00am**. All parents of students who will be receiving an award will be contacted by your child's teacher. All families are welcome to attend this assembly.



Library Books

May 31st will be the last day for students to take out library books.

All books are due back by June 7th. This will allow time for the librarian to get the library in shape for

next year. Please submit \$5 for any book that is lost. If this presents a financial hardship, please contact the office.

DATES TO REMEMBER: Mark Your	
<u>Calendar</u>	
June 3	Track & Field Day – Rain dates
	June 4 & 5
June 3	Harold Peterson Middle School
	Open House for Gr 5 students
	6:00 pm
June 5	Ridgeview Middle School Open
	House for Gr 5 students 6:00
	pm
June 6	Last Day for Hot Lunch Program
June 6	District Track Meet –
	participating students will
	receive permission slips
	following our school Track &
	Field Day
June 6	Grade 2 Meet & Greet 6:30 pm
	in the gymnasium
June 7	All library books need to be
	returned
June 13	Entire School trip to Green Hill
	Lake 9:00 am – 3:00 pm
June 14	Last Day for Milk Program
June 18	Gr 4 Celebration 9:00 am
	All Parents Welcome
June 18	Gr 3 Celebration 1:00 pm
	All Parents Welcome
June 19	Gr 5 Celebration 9:00 am
	All Parents Welcome
June 20	Activity Day
June 21	Last Day of School for Students
June 25	Last Day for Teachers
June 28	Last day for Mrs. Myrie - school
	is closed until August 19, 2019
Aug 19	School office opens for the new
	year
Aug 29	Meet The Teacher 6:30 pm
	Mark your calendars!
Sept 3	First Day of School for Students
	for 2018-2019

Last day of School for Students - June 21, 2019

All students will receive their final Achievement Report Card for our 2018-2019 school year on June 21, 2019. Have a safe and happy summer!





A Personal Note from David McTimoney:

With this note, I wish to share the news that my 2-year term as principal at Summerhill Street Elementary School is coming to an end. Effective July 1, a new principal will be in place. As soon as we know who the new principal will be, we will share the news with you. I will be returning to my job as Superintendent for Anglophone West School District.

I have truly enjoyed my time here as principal. I have learned many new things alongside the wonderful students that attend Summerhill. Please know that the staff at Summerhill is outstanding...they are true professionals...your children are in good hands!

Having started my schooling at Summerhill more than 40 years ago, this experience has been personal and rewarding. Thank you for the support you provide to such a wonderful school.

Notes for Next Year

- School Supply lists will go home in the report card envelope on the last day of school. Should your copy of the list go missing, it will be available on the school website.
- 2) Meet The Teacher is being held on August 29th, beginning in the gymnasium at 6:30 PM. It will be a great opportunity for your child to meet the new teacher and check out the new classroom before coming to school on the first day, September 3rd.
- 3) School Fees will remain \$10 for the year. This covers the cost of the student agenda. Payment can be made online anytime after the school office reopens on August 19th.
- 4) School Cash Online will remain our preferred method of payment for all costs passed on to parents next year. If you have not yet registered your child, you can do so by following the link on our website.

Red Wigglers

With summer approaching and gardening season in full swing, you might be interested in starting your own red wiggler wormery. Mrs. Paul's Grade 4's can help. If you are interested in composting and vermiculture, please send Mrs. Paul an email at sheila.morgan-paul@nbed.nb.ca and she can arrange for a worm pick-up.





HAVE A WONDERFUL AND SAFE SUMMER. SEE YOU IN SEPTEMBER!